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Dear Friends,  
 We have come once again to the season of Lent in 
the calendar of the Church year. It is a special time for 
many denominations and groups in Christendom. I found, 
what I believe to be, a helpful description of this season.  
 Lent is a time of repentance, fasting and prepara-
tion for the coming of Easter. It is a time of self-
examination and reflection. In the early church, 
Lent was a time to prepare new converts for bap-
tism. Today, Christians focus on their relation-
ship with God, often choosing to give up some-
thing or to volunteer and give of themselves for 
others.  

Certainly there are variations of this, but it captures the im-
portant concern of reflecting on what we really believe and 
how well we are practicing or living out our faith in Jesus 
Christ. 
 As I was reading this morning from Mark, I was 
struck by our great need for a season like this. In Mark 4:35
-41 we find the account of Jesus calming a storm.  He had 
said to the disciples óLet us go across to the other side.ô 
And as most of you know the story, when Jesus went to 
sleep in the stern, the storm came up and threatened the dis-
ciples.  Petrified by fear they woke Jesus asking if he cared 
or not whether they died.  He stilled the storm, turned to 
them and asked, óWhy are you so afraid? Have you no 
faith?ô  This created a different kind of faith within them 
that raised a new question, ñWho then is this, that even the 
wind and the sea obey him?ò    
 We live in a world more turbulent than the Sea of 
Galilee was that night.  And it is through these turbulent 
waters that we must navigate daily.  I heard yesterday that 
the city of Chicago has already experienced 100 shooting 
deaths in the first two months of this year.  While that is 
extreme, it is a microcosm of our turbulent times in a bro-
ken world. 
 Jesus spoke in a powerful, commanding voice 
ñPeace! Be still!ò and the wind and the waves vanished.  
The lake was like a sea of glass.  The external circumstanc-
es that threatened the Twelve were removed.  But Jesus still  

 
needed to address the internal conflicts; primarily the sub-
stance and object of their faith.   
 The same is true for us today.  We face the external 
influences and threats every day.  Jesus is present, availa-
ble, and more than capable to deal with them.  But the 
greater threat has to do with our internal conflicts, specifi-
cally who we desire to be and why we are not.  In these 
times Jesus says the same to us as he did to the storm, 
ñPeace!  Be still!ò 
 I believe that in a sense this is the theme of Lent.  
Jesus in the same firm, powerful and commanding voice 
lets us know that we cannot keep running at break-neck 
speed through life and discover the peace He offers.  We 
need to stop, set aside our frenzied schedules and the pleth-
ora of unnecessary activities to connect with God and an-
swer the questions óWhy are you so afraid? Have you no 
faith?ô  Or, assuming that we have faith, albeit a faith that 
has gone unexamined for too long, we may need to reassess 
where and in whom our faith is focused. 
 Let me suggest that you begin by reflecting on the 
object of our faith either by reading one of the Gospels, tak-
ing time to read through the passion narratives of each of 
the four Gospels, considering the life youôre living based on 
the Sermon on the Mount (Mt.5-7), or maybe reading the 
Upper Room Discourse in John 13-17. 
 Pick one and let Jesus meet with you over his word.  
  
   
  
  In His Grip! 

   Art Helin  



 

Lenten Study  

Sundays, March 5-April 9  

 4:00 p.m. 

Sanctuary  
 

For Christians, the beliefs expressed in the Apostleôs Creed are foundational.  In this book/DVD series, weôll consider 
those beliefs and begin a conversation about what Christians believe, why they believe it, and why it matters - leading par-
ticipants to confront and examine their own core beliefs. 
 

LET THE OFFICE KNOW AS SOON AS POSSIBLE  IF YOU WISH TO ATTEND 

òFidget Quiltó Project Day 

The church  recently received correspondence from Grace Hospice in 
Mentor.  They mentioned the need for  sewing groups to make ñfidget 
quiltsò for patients with memory or other issues.  See sample picture on 
the right, or Google/Pinterest search ñFidget Quiltsò for others. 
We will have a Sewing Saturday event to assemble and make these 
quilts for them on Saturday, May 6th, 9:00 a.m. here at the church.   

Those with sewing ability and portable machines, could assemble 
blocks and finish quilt them. 

Those without sewing ability could help string the beads, sew on but-
tons, cut fabric, batting, etc.   

We also need donations of stuff you may have around the 
houseðbeads (large enough to manipulate), larger buttons of 

different shapes, short zippers, old pants/shirt pockets with button down 
flap (Leave at least 2 inches fabric around them),  old ties, 1-2 yard fab-
ric pieces for backing and sashing,  thread.  We have ribbon/string.   
ALL SHOULD BE WASHABLE! 

If you are interested in participating, please 
sign up on the sheet in the narthex beginning 
in April.   
 
ñStuffò donations can be brought to the of-
fice.   
 
For Questions, see Ellen Miller 



The next meeting of the Women's Association will be on 
Monday, March 13th at 10 a.m. in the Family Living area.   
Carol Metz will lead the discussion of Chapter 6 "Rejoice in 
the Lord" from Philippians 3:1-11.  All women are welcome to 
attend as we share ideas and enjoy fellowship.  
 

Womenõs Association to Meet 

Stewardship Report 

February 2017   

Income:   $ 14,412 Expenses:   $ 16,568 

 

Year to Date 

Income:   $ 30,918 Expenses:   $ 34,980 
 
 

PANTRY ITEMS  
CONTINUE TO 

BE  
COLLECTED 

 
 The Womenôs Association will continue to 
collect food items for the Macedonia Emergency 
Center.  They need dry, boxed nonperishable food 
items such as: Spaghetti noodles and all other types 
of pasta either in a box or bags as well as rice, in-
stant potatoes, cereal, hamburger or tuna helper, 
etc.   

 There is a container in the narthex where  
church families can drop off their donations on 
Sundays or any other day they are in the building.   
      Thank You! 

Teresa Van Der Meulen 4-Mar 

Scott Williamson 5-Mar 

Jan Helin 5-Mar 

Josh Helin 10-Mar 

Carol Metz 12-Mar 

Brandon Van Der Meulen 12-Mar 

Cheryl Tartaglione 13-Mar 

Kirk Louis 27-Mar 

Doris Harpster 29-Mar 

Thanks to all who contributed money to-
ward the College/Military gift certificate 
program hosted by the Deacons.   
We received  $ 310.00 in donations. 
Nine college students and one military 
family received gift cards for Target. 
Thank you notes have been arriving! 

Thank You! 

Holy Humor  
Jokes courtesy of the Sunday Morning Adult Bible Study.  
Join them Sundays at 9 a.m.  to hear more perhapsé 
 
What kind of man was Boaz before he married?              
          Ruthless 
 
What do they call Pastors in Germany?   
      German Shepherds 
 
Which Bible character had no parents?            
      Joshua, son of Nun 


